MISSOURI SOCIETY FOR CLINICAL SOCIAL WORK          Board Meeting Minutes          March 21, 2015

Present:  Al Barton, Steve Franklin, Shelly Justison, Vincent Marino, Linda Pevnick, Laura Ranalletta, Jenny Voss, Jesse Berg (Executive Director)

1.  Treasurer's Report:  Al reported a current balance of $9,667 (including $761.43 in Paypal).

2.  The Board agreed to meet at Steve's office in south City.

3.  Jenny reported on her draft of a member survey on Survey Monkey.  Board members made additional suggestion.

ACTION:  Jenny will finalize a draft & send to Board members for comments.

ACTION:  The results of the survey will be published in the newsletter and Jesse will write a summary for the newsletter.

3.  There was discussion on how to get more people to use the list serve.

ACTION:  In the near future Jesse will inform members that he is no longer taking questions & he will encourage members to use the list serve to ask questions & pass along information.  Jesse will send out another invitation with instructions for members to use the list serve.

4.  Jesse is looking for articles for the May newsletter.  Jesse needs articles by the end of April.

ACTION:  Laura will interview Al about the march on Selma and will write an article.

ACTION:  Jesse will use the list serve to invite members to submit an article.

ACTION:  Jesse will advertise the September event in the newsletter.

ACTION:  Jesse will use the newsletter to introduce new members.

5.  Education:  The march event went well with 23 attendees.  Some who registered did not show because of the weather.  Nicki is scheduled for April (Working on Self Talk & Energy).

ACTION:  All will introduce Nicki.

Steve is chairing the May Ethics panel.  Each panelist will get $100.  Both the April & May workshops are on the website.  The annual event in September is also on the website without a cost.

ACTION:  Determine a price for the September event at the April Board meeting.

ACTION:  The Board went over a proposed event timeline for the September event.  Jesse will firm up the suggestions and recommendations and present at the next Board meeting.

6.  Membership:  There are 115 members plus 1 educational pass with 2 new members.

7.  Board:  10 Board members plus guests attended the dinner honoring outgoing president Mike George.

ACTION:  Board members will be asked to sign a general agreement in September concerning commitment to the Board.  Steve suggested that in some organizations when one leaves the Board, one helps get a Board replacement.

ACTION:  The Board currently has 7 members.  It was agreed that it would be good to increase the Board to 8-10 members.

8.  Linda is spearheading the network host effort.  Everyone who has done it has liked it.

ACTION:  Linda will send out a message for the April, May meetings.

9.  ACTION:  There is need to clarify the mentor program and to distinguish between mentoring, supervision and consultation.

10.. The Board discussed efforts underway to solidify a relationship with Dr. Vetta Sanders Thompson and GWB (including the clinical student group, the Assistant Dean. MSCSW as a practicum site, career center and alimni/employment event).  Shelly suggested that we prioritize this relationship before trying to solidify relationships with the other schools of social work.  MSCSW has many GWB alumni.  Jesse received an email from Michaela Grillo, co-chair of the Clinical Practice Student Organization.  Steve received an email from William McCadden, treasurer of the same group, about a possible panel discussion.

ACTION:  Jesse/Shelly/lLaura will reach out to Michaela to see when she is available & try to meet with her after 5pm
11.  Steve reported that the Licensing Board is holding its quarterly meeting April 2.

12.  Jesse has update the MSCSW website.

13.  The Board approved Linda's use of the MSCSW projector for a presentation.

14.  The next Board meeting will be Thursday, April 16 at 6:30 pm in Steve's office (6829 Gravois).

ACTION:  Decide the date of the May Board meeting at April's meeting



Vincent J. Marino

MSCSW Secretary
